
June 22, 2011, at five o’clock in the afternoon
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2010-2011 Board of Trustees

Stephen P. Spofford, President
Christopher J. Farr, Vice President
Michael I. Montembeau, Secretary

David N. Moravick, Treasurer
Rick Wolf, Immediate Past President

Steven C. Adams
Jacquelyn Campbell

Paula Jeanne Cavanaugh
Kathy Graham

Bruce R. Jackson
Daniel Limmer

Janet Wolf

Museum Staff

Tracy L. Baetz, Executive Director through December 31, 2010
Cheryl Price, Administration & Community Outreach and Acting Director, beginning January 1, 2011

Kathryn Hussey, Volunteer Registrar & Collections Manager
Rosalind Magnuson, Volunteer Archivist

Cynthia Walker, Museum Specialist

In Memoriam

The Museum is saddened by the loss in recent months of the following friends of the Museum:

Mary Barry
Helen Broadhead

Martin Fagan
Peter Hersey

Chester E. Homer, Jr.

Douglas Jordan
Betty R. Lyman
John Schoepfle

Theresa Wentworth



Milestones in 2010: The Year in Review

❖ Visitors came from 42 states and the District of Columbia, plus from 9 foreign countries

❖ There were 180+ appearances about museum activities run in more than 21 different media outlets

❖ Four new exhibitions and two History Showcases opened

❖ The Museum successfully completed the self-study phase for its re-accreditation through the American
Association of Museums

❖ 93 volunteers gave a total of more than 3,330 hours; an estimated value of their services, based upon
Independent Sector data for Maine, comes to over $54,480

❖ The Museum published Windows on the Past: An Illustrated Guide to Kennebunk History through
Architecture

❖ Web site usage (page views) closed the year at 201,046, up 17% over last year.

❖ With two separate feeds about archival collections, the Museum joined the Twitter social media community
and had 168 followers as of year end

❖ Facebook account as of 12/31/10 had 122 fans

❖ Constant Contact subscribers totaled 1,055 as of 12/31/10

❖ The first installment in an exclusive Brick Store Museum Heritage Ornament series debuted

❖ The Museum launched cell phone-based audio tour capabilities via Guide by Cell®

Departing Trustees

With today’s meeting, we mark the departure of two trustees from the Board. Cumulatively, they have given
nearly 20 years of service. We are deeply grateful and indebted to them for their time, enthusiasm, and wise
counsel. We welcome their continued support and involvement with the Museum in the years to follow:

Steven C. Adams
Steve Adams joined the Museum's Board of Trustees in 2005 and served on the Building Planning Committee
during the 2006 Capital Campaign improvements, as well as on the Museum’s Facilities Committee. For several
years Steve was an instructor for the Kennebunk Adult Education course, "So You Think You Know Kennebunk,"
drawing upon the knowledge and experiences he has had living in Kennebunk for more than 40 years. Steve has
been with Kennebunk Rotary since 1981, serving as its president in 1997-1998. Steve has been a chairman,
officer or trustee with several organizations and committees, including the Town of Kennebunk Downtown
Revitalization Committee, Town of Kennebunk Downtown Committee, Town of Kennebunk Historic Preservation
Commission, MSAD #71 Board of Directors, York County Community Action, Cub Scout Pack #304, and the
Kennebunk Alumni Association.



Bruce R. Jackson
Bruce moved from London to Kennebunk, Maine, in 2004, after a 30-year business career as an executive with IBM and
AT&T.  He has also been a professional speaker and presenter.  Bruce owned and operated The English Meadows Inn
and Tea Room in Lower Village Kennebunk until December 2010.  A self-professed “history buff,” Bruce has a degree
in international studies from Johns Hopkins University. Bruce joined the Museum’s Board of Trustees in 2005 and has
served as the chair of the Museum’s Collections Committee since 2007. He was also one of the founders of the
Kennebunkport “Arts in the Inns” Festival.

Candidates Nominated As Officers, 2011 - 2012

Stephen P. Spofford, President
Steve is a native of Kennebunk, having grown up on Summer Street. His first involvement with the Museum
was through his mother in the late 1970s. Steve has been on the Museum’s Board of Trustees since 2002, has
chaired the Facilities Committee since 2003, and has also served three years as Vice President. He became
President of the Board in 2008 and successfully led the Museum through its capital improvements projects in
2008 and 2009. Steve is employed by the Kennebunk, Kennebunkport & Wells Water District. He is actively
involved with South Congregational Church, has been a trustee at the Kennebunk Free Library, and is a
former president of the alumni association for the University of Maine-Farmington.

Christopher J. Farr, Vice President
Chris became a full-time resident of Kennebunkport in 2001 after 15 years of being a summer and weekend
visitor.  His career has been in the field of Medical Imaging where he has focused on advanced imaging
modalities such as MR, CT and nuclear medicine devices and in the treatment of cancer using radiation.  He is
currently Vice President of Sg2, a company based in Chicago that helps hospitals plan for new technologies.
For many years, Chris headed Philips Medical Systems’ business in North America and ran the Canadian
operations of Philips during a time when the company was growing through mergers and acquisitions.  His
career in medical high technology began with Atomic Energy of Canada. He has worked extensively in
Canada and the United States, as well as overseas with hospitals in South East Asia, Australia, Africa, and the
UK.  Immediately prior to joining Sg2, he owned and operated The Welby Inn in Kennebunkport. He has a
MSc in physics from the University of Toronto in Canada and a BSc from King's College of the University of
London, England. Chris joined the Board of Trustees in 2003 and became its Vice President in 2009. Chris
has been instrumental in developing Board planning, policy, and assessment procedures.

Michael I. Montembeau, Secretary
Michael and his family moved back to Maine and settled in Kennebunk in 2006. Michael is a partner in a
local law firm specializing in intellectual property law. Prior to his legal career, Michael worked as a
geologist and environmental engineer with the U.S. EPA and Halliburton. Until recently, Michael was active
in Saco Bay Rotary and served as President of the Rotary Club of Southbridge, Massachusetts during its
centennial year. Michael has served as a board member and trustee of several organizations including
Harrington Memorial Hospital, Community Bike Coalition, Southbridge Planning Board, and the Central
Massachusetts Planning Commission. Michael joined the Museum’s board in early 2010 and became its
Secretary in June 2010.

David N. Moravick, Treasurer
David and his family have lived in Granite Point, Biddeford since 1985. He is currently Senior Vice President
in the insurance division of Kennebunk Savings. Prior to this, he was Senior Loan Officer for Rivergreen
Bank. He has been a trustee and officer on several boards, including the Kennebunk Rotary, United Way,
McArthur Library Association and Trinity Episcopal Church. David joined the Museum’s Board of Trustees
in 2005 and has served for five years as Treasurer and chair of the Finance Committee, as well as a key
member of the Building Planning Committee during the recent renovations. He has helped to shepherd the



Museum through its re-accreditation process with the American Association of Museums, and his
organizational skills and creative thinking have contributed to broadening the Museum’s audience and base of
support.



2011 COMMITTEES

Bridge Marathon
2010-2011
Bruce Donath
Deborah Pearse
John Phillips
Cheryl Price

Collections
Bruce Jackson, Chair
Joyce Butler
Kathryn Hussey
Daniel Limmer
Rosalind Magnuson
Cindi Young-Gomes

Education
Jackie Campbell, Chair
Kathy Graham
Mimi Malkasian
Cheryl Price
Kathryn Sanders

Janet Wolf

Executive Search Committee
Michael I. Montembeau, Chair
Rick Wolf, Vice-Chair
Jeffrey Bonney
Stephanie Limmer
Wendy Lull
Steve Morris
Scott Stevens

Facilities
Stephen P. Spofford, Chair
Steve Adams

Finance
David Moravick, Chair
Alice Frentz
David Hines
Stephen Larrabee
David Mathieu
John Orem

Rick Wolf

Gardens
Kathy Graham, Chair
Kevin Graham
Karen Ann Hannon
Elsa van Bergen
Richard van Bergen

Golf Tournament 2011
David Moravick
Cheryl Price
Rick Wolf

Membership
Janet Wolf, Chair
Nora Ordway
Maureen Weaver

Nominating
Rick Wolf, Chair



THANK YOU TO OUR CONTRIBUTORS in 2011 to date

We gratefully acknowledge the following donors for their generosity in support of the Museum in all arenas
during the 2011 fiscal and calendar year-to-date. The Museum makes every effort to ensure the accuracy of these
listings; should you have a question, please contact the Museum at 207-985-4802.

2011 ANNUAL FUND
The Annual Fund is the Museum’s single
largest source of unrestricted funding.
Each gift forwards the Museum’s ability to
fulfill its mission to preserve the rich
heritage of the Kennebunks for year-round
residents, seasonal visitors and future
generations through the collection,
preservation, interpretation and exhibition
of its material culture. Individual giving
levels reflect cumulative gifts to the
Museum’s Annual Fund from January 1
through June 15, 2011.

SHIPOWNERS
($1,000 or more)
Mr. & Mrs. John Kittredge
Mr. & Mrs. Erik van der Kaay

SHIPBUILDERS
($500 or more)
Ms. Paula Jeanne Cavanaugh

SHIPMASTERS
($250 or more)
Mr. and Mrs. G. Robert Butler
Mr. and Mrs. Elliot R. Green
Mr. & Mrs. Stephen Larrabee

NAVIGATORS
($100 or more)
Ms. Mary Z. Bryant
Mr. & Mrs. Daniel Burke
Mr. & Mrs. Robert Campbell
Mr. & Mrs. Ronald Clark
Ms. Alice Frentz
Rev. Linda Harper
Dr. & Mrs. Christopher Hughes
Mrs. Donald Notman
Mr. & Mrs. Franklin Raiter
Mr. & Mrs. Norman Ritter
Mr. & Mrs. Hank Spaulding
Mr. & Mrs. Stephen Spofford
Mr. & Mrs. Herbert Varnum
Mr. & Mrs. Daniel Weaver
Dr. & Mrs. Ross Wyman

MARINERS
(Up to $99)
Mr. Skip. Ambrose
Mr. Richard Barnes
Ms. June Barrier
Mr. & Mrs. Daniel B. Beard
Mr. & Mrs. Robert Blalock
Mr. & Mrs. Thomas Bradbury
Mr. & Mrs. James Campbell
Ms. Dawn Clements
Mr. & Mrs. William Cloar
Mrs. Judith R. Colby

Mr. & Mrs. Perry Craver
Mr. & Mrs. James Fitzgerald
Ms. Karen Fuller
Ms. Kathleen Garrett
Mr. & Mrs. R.T. Hennessey
Mr. & Mrs. Donald Hernon
Mr. & Mrs. Kenneth Hills
Mr. & Mrs. Sam Hull
Mrs. Margaret G. Jordan
Mrs. Nancy G. Jozefowicz
Mr. John R. LaFlamme
Ms. Monica Meenan
Mrs. Eileen Miller
Mr. James More
Mr. Stephen Parson
Mr. & Mrs. Carl Schmalz
Mrs. Eleanor Scribner
Mr. & Mrs. William B. Simone
Mr. Ralph L. Smith
Mr. Edward S. Trainer
Ms. Maria Trodella
Mr. & Mrs. Nelson Wentworth
Mr. & Mrs. Roger Wood

TRIBUTE GIFTS
Donations given in memory or in honor of
an individual are directed to the Annual
Fund, unless otherwise specified by the
donor. Gifts were received:

In memory of
Jack Abbott
Ms. June Barrier

In memory of
Tina Ambrose
Mr. Skip Ambrose

In memory of
John Schoepfle
Mr. & Mrs. Erik van der Kaay

In honor of
Tracy Baetz
Mr. and Mrs. G. Robert Butler

In honor of
Jackie Campbell
Mr. and Mrs. Robert Campbell

In honor of
Cheryl Price
Ms. Alice Frentz

In honor of
Natalie Richdale & family
Mr. James More

GIFTS & GRANTS
Mrs. James Sage Coburn Fund at

Hartford Foundation for
Public Giving

The Elmina B. Sewall Foundation

DESIGNATED GIFTS
Gifts were received for special projects
and programs from:

Kathy Graham
Restricted donation to BSM

Professional Development Fund

Kennebunk Savings Foundation
Sponsorship of 75 Summers event

Old House Parts Company
Sponsorship of “Windows on
the Past” exhibition

IN-KIND GIFTS
Coastal House
waiver of room rental fee for
Bridge Marathon luncheon

MUSEUMCOLLECTIONS
Artifacts or archival materials were
donated by:
Paul L. Beach
Dan Bowen
Kenneth Burr, Jr.
Sally Burr
Steve Burr
Joyce Butler
Nancy Cummings
Richard Eisenhour
Monica Grabin
Martha Groome
James Harrison
Neil Heyland
Mary Ellen Hoover
Kathryn Hussey
Robert & Michelle Mabry
Rosalind Magnuson
Patricia Maguire
Kate Manko
Robert Marier
Jeffery McCulloh
Sheila Meek
Todd Nutting
Barbara Perry
James Pierce
Cathleen Foley Pinard
Natalie Richdale
Donald Rowe
Myra Kimball Sparkowich
Susan I. Wildes



2011-2012
BUSINESS PARTNERS

Mercantile Society
Captain Lord Mansion

Shipbuilding Society
Cole Harrison Insurance
Hussey Seating
R & E Associates

Tradesmen Society
Atria Kennebunk
bel Cibo da Cherie
Captain Fairfield Inn
Dietz Associates
Duffy’s Tavern & Grill
Home Instead Senior Care
Jeffrey A. Bonney, CFP
Old Fort Inn
Richard Irons – Restoration

Masons
The B & B Team
The Savings Bank of Maine
William Arthur

NEWAND RETURNING
MEMBERS IN 2011
*Denotes new member in 2011
Skip Ambrose
Fritz & Tracy Baetz
Joan & Ben Baldwin
June Barrier
David N. Barry
Barbara Barwise
Katharine Bassett
Daniel & Sarah B. Beard
Anne Bevelaqua
Anthony & Julia Birtolo
Robert & Marlene Blalock
Thomas & Shirley Bradbury
Virginia Bradbury
Hannah Bridgham*
Mary Z. Bryant
Daniel & Harriet Burke
Deborah Burns
William & Joan Carroll
The Campbell Family
Sam & Barbara Clark
Ron & Judy Clark
Jim Clawson
Dawn Clements
Mr. & Mrs. William Cloar
Judith R. Colby
Sally & Bill Day
Lois Dennett
Irene Dignan
John & Nancy Downing
The Dyer Family
Pam & Dennis Eagleson
Richard & Jean Elliott
Ellen Fagan
Christopher J. Farr
Jim & Betsy Fitzgerald
Mary Folsom
Mary B. Foster

Rhoda Frederick
Virginia Freeman
Karen Fuller
Peter & Delta Fuller
James & Joan Gardner
Kathleen Garrett
Sal & Ann Gebbia
Ruth & Roger Goldsmith
Annette Gosnell
Kathy & Kevin Graham
Elliot & Elizabeth Green
Rick & Martha Griffin
David & Kathy Hardwick
Linda E. Harper
Louise Heard
Richard & Susan Hennessey
William & Carol Hennig
Don & Joan Hernon
Judith Hersey
Kenneth & Carol Hills
David & Rosemarie Hines
Margaret Hollingsworth
Carolyn Homer
Claudia & Carroll Hopf
Joan & Sam Hull
Walter & Aline Irving
Mr. & Mrs. Frank Jablonski, Jr.
David & Lisanne James
Hillary Johnson
Ann Jones
Margaret G. Jordan
Nancy G. Jozefowicz
Nancy Kenney
Mr. & Mrs. John Kittredge
John LaFlamme
Stephen & Marka Larrabee
The Litwiller Family
Katharine V. Lord
Gary & Mary Lowatchie
Wendy Lull
Patricia V. Maguire
Miriam Malkasian
Barbara Marran
Jim & Anne Martin
Leo Martin
David & Sheila Mathieu
Brian & Gloria McBride
Jeff McCulloh
Isabelle McNally
Kathryn Mead
Sheila Meek
Monica Meenan
Elizabeth Meirowitz
Eileen Miller
Margueritte Morday
Betty Nedeau
Sally Nickerson
Mrs. Donald Notman
Hans & Caroline Olsen
Judy & Jim Oppert
Joyce & William Otis
Dr. & Mrs. Lyman Page
Mr.& Mrs. Samuel J. Palmisano
Stephen Parson
Mrs. John Pearson Sr.
Jim & Sylvia Peers
Albert & Ellen Pelletier
Jean M. Perkins
Mary Jean Pike*

David & Carol Plocharczyk
Barbara Leigh Polish
Doug & Martha Poole
Kathryn & Neal Sanders
Gail Preble & Marc Smith
Philip Printz & family
Maureen & Frank Raiter
Natalie Richdale
Thomas J. Riley & family
Roger Rydin
Kathryn & Neal Sanders
Carl & Delores Schmalz
Eleanor Scribner
Calvin Senning
Mike & Sandy Severance
June Short
William & Patricia Simone
Charles & Barbara Slick
Ralph L. Smith
Inez Snowdon
Hank & Ann Spaulding
Elliott & Anne Speers
Kathy Spofford & Bob Koukol
Stephen & Elizabeth Spofford
John & Barbara Staples
Eleanor Stenson
Suzanne Stohlman &

Michael Tarabilda
Robert & Louise Stukas
Nancy & Dick Thigpen
Ann Thompson
Wilda Thurlow
Ted & Leslie Trainer
Dirk van der Kaay
Erik & Mary Jo van der Kaay
Herb & Jean Varnum
Terrence Vaughan*
Hans & Lee Warner
Dan & Maureen Weaver
Nelson & Marjorie Wentworth
Margaret Wiseman
Shelley Wigglesworth
Seana & Roger Wood
Constance Yena
Linnea Young

VOYAGERS SOCIETY
MEMBERS
Colby Brown
Zach Brown
Catherine Campbell
Jasmine Goldsmith
Elias Grabowski
Jillian Lapoint
Emily L’Heureux
Lily Madden
Tommy Madden
Abby Pelletier
Emma Pelletier
Kelly Small
Ally Weaver
Jack Weaver
Sarah Weaver

2011 INTERNS
Joanna Buckley
Erin DesMeules



RECIPIENT OF THE 2011 EDITH
BARRY BOOK AWARD FOR
EXCELLENCE IN ART
Hannah Bridgham

RECIPIENT OF THE 2011
JOYCE BUTLER BOOK AWARD
FOR EXCELLENCE IN HISTORY
Kyle Hall

2011 VOLUNTEERS
David Armstrong
Joyce Butler
Jacquelyn Campbell
Richard Carr
Bruce Donath
Griffin Drigotas
Colin Eckland
Jean Eckland
Chris Farr
Bryce Fraser
Nate Gilbert
Monica Grabin
Kathy Graham
Kevin Graham
Karen Ann Hannon
Kathryn Hussey
Bruce Jackson
Ryan Keefe
Marka Larrabee
Stephen Larrabee
Mary Lou Leene
Stephanie Limmer
Rosalind Magnuson
Mimi Malkasian
David Mathieu
Eileen Miller
Michael Montembeau
David Moravick
Nora Ordway
John Orem
Deborah Pearse
John Phillips
John Price
Johnny Price

Stephen Price
Natalie Richdale
Kathryn Sanders
Debbie Seavey
Stephen Spofford
Elsa van Bergen
Richard van Bergen
Catherine Walker
Maureen Weaver
Nancy Wheeler
Maureen Wren
Norman Wren
Janet Wolf
Rick Wolf
Evan Yates
Cindi Young-Gomes

IN MEMORIAM
The Museum is saddened by the loss of the
following friends of the Museum in recent
months:

Helen Broadhead
Chester E. Homer, Jr.
John Schoepfle

COMMITTEES
Bridge Marathon
2010-2011
Bruce Donath
Deborah Pearse
John Phillips
Cheryl Price

Collections
Bruce Jackson, Chair
Joyce Butler
Kathryn Hussey
Daniel Limmer
Rosalind Magnuson
Cindi Young-Gomes

Education
Jackie Campbell, Chair
Kathy Graham
Mimi Malkasian

Cheryl Price
Kathryn Sanders
Janet Wolf

Executive Search Committee
Michael I. Montembeau, Chair
Rick Wolf, Vice-Chair
Jeffrey Bonney
Stephanie Limmer
Wendy Lull
Steve Morris
Scott Stevens

Facilities
Stephen P. Spofford, Chair
Steve Adams

Finance
David Moravick, Chair
Alice Frentz
David Hines
Stephen Larrabee
David Mathieu
John Orem
Rick Wolf

Gardens
Kathy Graham, Chair
Jackie Campbell
Kevin Graham
Karen Ann Hannon
Elsa van Bergen
Richard van Bergen

Golf Tournament 2011
David Moravick
Cheryl Price
Rick Wolf

Membership
Janet Wolf, Chair
Maureen Weaver

Nominating
Rick Wolf, Chair



A THANK YOU TO ALL OF OUR 2010 CONTRIBUTORS

We gratefully acknowledge the following donors for their generosity in support of the Museum in all arenas during the
2010 fiscal and calendar year. The Museum makes every effort to ensure the accuracy of these listings; should you have a
question, please contact the Museum at 207-985-4802.

2010 ANNUAL FUND
The Annual Fund is the Museum’s
single largest source of unrestricted
funding. Each gift forwards the
Museum’s ability to fulfill its
mission to preserve the rich
heritage of the Kennebunks for
year-round residents, seasonal
visitors and future generations
through the collection, preservation,
interpretation and exhibition of its
material culture. Individual giving
levels reflect cumulative gifts to the
Museum’s Annual Fund received
from January 1 through December
31, 2010.

SHIPOWNERS
($1,000 or more)
Mrs. Carolyn R. Aller
Mrs. Katharine Bassett
The Robert P. and Patricia J.

Bauman Family Foundation
Dr. & Mrs. Robert L. Card
Mr. & Mrs. John Kittredge
Ms. Barbara Leigh Polish
Mr. & Mrs. Erik van der Kaay
Mr. & Mrs. John Walker
Mrs. Geraldine K. Waterhouse

SHIPBUILDERS
($500 or more)
Mr. & Mrs. Douglas R. Jordan
Mr. & Mrs. Stephen Larrabee
Mr. Rick Litchfield &

Ms. Bev Davis,
Captain Lord Mansion

Mr. & Mrs. Christian Magnuson
H. M. Payson & Co.
Mr. & Mrs. Douglas E. Poole
Mr. & Mrs. Martin Schorer
Mr. & Mrs. Charles H. Spaulding

SHIPMASTERS
($250 or more)
Mr. & Mrs. G. Robert Butler
Mr. & Mrs. Elisha E. Camp
Mr. & Mrs. James Campbell
Mr. & Mrs. John M. Cummings
Mr. Christopher J. Farr
Mr. & Mrs. David Hines
Dr. & Mrs. C. Roger Kendrick
Mr. & Mrs. Thomas W.

Murphy, Jr.
Mrs. Frances Niles
Ms. D. Suzi Osher
Mr. & Mrs. Samuel J. Palmisano
Mr. & Mrs. Steven Passerman

Mr. & Mrs. Earle J. Patterson,
Esq.

Mr. & Mrs. Dan P. Reason
Mrs. Eleanor Scribner
Mr. & Mrs. James Smith
Mrs. Betsy T. Stevens
Mr. Christopher Stevens
Mr. & Mrs. Kinsley Sykes
Mr. & Mrs. Rick Wolf
Mr. Archer Wright &

Ms. Karen Ann Hannon

NAVIGATORS
($100 or more)
Mr. & Mrs. Frederic O. Baetz III
Mrs. Margaret R. Baetz
Mr. Jeffrey Bonney &

Ms. Myra Thivierge
Mrs. Mary Z. Bryant
Mr. & Mrs. Thomas Chappell
Mr. & Mrs. Ronald C. Clark
Mr. & Mrs. William C. Cloar
Ms. Elinor Cockfield
Mr. & Mrs. F. Millett Day
Ms. Gladys Dennee
Mr. Bruce Donath &

Ms. Deborah Pearse
Mr. Richard T. Eisenhour
Mr. & Mrs. Peter D. Fuller
Ms. Kathleen M. Garrett
Mr. & Mrs. Roger A. Goldsmith
Ms. Annette Gosnell
Mr. & Mrs. David Gould
Mr. & Mrs. Elliot Green
Mrs. Henry M. Harper, Jr.
Ms. Janet Henry &

Mr. Vernon Moore
Mrs. Peter Hersey
Mr. & Mrs. Chester E. Homer, Jr.
Mr. & Mrs. David Hughes
Mr. & Mrs. Peter A. Hussey
Ms. Hillary Johnson
Ms. Doris Kellar
Mr. & Mrs. Roland L’Heureux
Mr. & Mrs. Daniel Limmer
Mr. & Mrs. Carl Lindgren
Mr. William A. Lord
Ms. Margaret Lovgren
Mr. & Mrs. Tim Mabon
Mrs. Miriam Malkasian
Mrs. Nancy Marcotte
Mrs. Isabelle McNally
Mrs. Harriet Mill
Mr. & Mrs. Michael Montembeau
Mr. & Mrs. David Moravick
Mrs. Donald D. Notman
Mr. & Mrs. Lyman Page
Mr. & Mrs. Mike Pardue,

Central Intelligence
Mr. & Mrs. David Plocharczyk

Mr. & Mrs. Charles P. Rimmer
Mr. & Mrs. Norman Ritter
Mr. & Mrs. Stephen P. Spofford
Mr. & Mrs. John H. Staples
Mr. & Mrs. John Thornton
Mr. Edward S. Trainer
Mr. & Mrs. Herbert Varnum
Mr. & Mrs. Nelson E. Wentworth
Ms. Ruth Savitt Wilbert
Mr. & Mrs. Thomas Wolf
Mr. Paul W. Young

MARINERS
(Up to $99)
Mr. Skip Ambrose
Mr. Stephen Appleton
Ms. Maude Banta
Mr. & Mrs. William Barnes
Mr. & Mrs. Stanley Barwise
Mr. & Mrs. Daniel Beard
Mrs. Ruth Becker
Ms. Amy Benedict-Augustine
Mr. Richard Barnes
Mr. & Mrs. Robert Blalock
Mr. & Mrs. John Bradford
Mr. & Mrs. Nicholas Branchina
Mr. & Mrs. Daniel Burke
Mr. & Mrs. John Carpentier
Mr. & Mrs. Richard N. Carr
Mr. & Mrs. William A. Carroll
Mr. & Mrs. William Clark
Ms. Dawn Clements
Mrs. Judith Colby
Ms. Carolyn Conway
Mr. Jim Cote
Mr. & Mrs. E. H. Damon
Ms. Lois Dennett
Mrs. Eva M. Downs
Mr. & Mrs. Dennis Eagleson
Mr. & Mrs. Wayne Elberth
Mr. & Mrs. William Ellis
Ms. Cindy Ellmauer
Ms. June Ellmauer
Mr. & Mrs. Martin Fagan
Dr. & Mrs. Adrian Flatt
Mr. & Mrs. Brian Fraser
Mrs. Rhoda Frederick
Ms. Alice Frentz
Ms. Karen L. Fuller
Mr. James Gardner
Mr. & Mrs. Bill Grabin
Mr. Stephen Grabowski
Mr. & Mrs. Kevin Graham
Mrs. Marcia S. Harmon
Mr. & Mrs. George C. Harrington
Mr. James Harrison
Mrs. Louise F. Heard
Mr. & Mrs. Richard T. Hennessey
Mr. & Mrs. William Hennig
Mr. Neil Heyland

Mr. & Mrs. Kenneth M. Hills, Jr.
Mr. & Mrs. Dennis P. Homa
Mr. & Mrs. Carroll Hopf
Dr. & Mrs. Christopher Hughes
Mr. & Mrs. Samuel Hull
Mr. Bruce Jackson
Mr. & Mrs. Steven Jacobsen
Mr. Jeffrey R. Jones
Mrs. Nancy Jozefowicz
Kennebunk Veterinary Hospital
Mrs. Jean M. Kennett
Mrs. Constance Ketchum
Ms. Mary Ann Merriam Koontz
Mr. John R. LaFlamme
Ms. Phyllis Lammers
Mrs. Mary Louise Leene
Mrs. Katharine V. Lord
Mr. & Mrs. Charles Levi
Mr. & Mrs. Malte Lukas
Ms. Wendy Lull
Mr. & Mrs. George Lynch
Mr. & Mrs. David Mathieu
Mr. & Mrs. Jeffery McCulloh
Mr. & Mrs. Jay McEvoy
Dr. & Mrs. James McMahon
Ms. Monica D. Meenan
Mrs. Eileen Miller
Ms. Margueritte Morday
Mr. James More
Mrs. Betty Nedeau
Mrs. Sally Nightingale
Mrs. Lori Parkinson
Mr. & Mrs. Dana Pearson
Mr. & Mrs. James A. Peers
Ms. Jean Perkins
Ms. Denise Pierson
Mrs. Nancy Plaisted
Ms. Gail Preble
Mr. & Mrs. John E. Price III
Mr. & Mrs. Franklin Raiter
Mr. Charles Reid, Sr.
Mr. & Mrs. Fred Robertson
Mr. Saul Saladow
Mr. & Mrs. John Schoepfle
Mrs. Marjorie Seippel
Mrs. Virginia Gup Sharpe
Mr. & Mrs. Thomas S. Shore, Jr.
Mr. & Mrs. James F. Smith
Mrs. Inez Snowdon
Mr. & Mrs. Elliott C. Speers
Ms. Sue Speers
Mr. James Staples
Mr. & Mrs. Noel Stevens
Mr. & Mrs. John M. Stevenson
Mr. & Mrs. Robert Stukas
Dr. Mary Taylor
Mr. & Mrs. James Thompson
Mrs. Wilda Thurlow
Mr. & Mrs. Larry Walden
Ms. Liz Walsh



Mr. & Mrs. Daniel L. Weaver
Mr. & Mrs. Miles W. Weaver
Ms. Jennifer Wolf
Ms. Jocelyn T. Wolf
Mr. & Mrs. Steven Wolf
Dr. & Mrs. Ross Wyman
Mr. & Mrs. Norman Wren
Mrs. Constance Yena

TRIBUTE GIFTS
Donations given in memory or in
honor of an individual are directed
to the Annual Fund, unless
otherwise specified by the donor.
Gifts were received:

In memory of
Marjorie Allen
Mr. & Mrs. Daniel Beard
Ms. D. Suzi Osher
Ms. Denise Pierson
Mr. & Mrs. Miles W. Weaver

In memory of
Tina Ambrose
Skip Ambrose

In memory of
Sandra S. Armentrout
Mary Ann Merriam Koontz
Mrs. Betsy T. Stevens

In memory of
Julie Aumand
Mr. & Mrs. Dana Pearson

In memory of
Waldo Camp
Mr. & Mrs. Elisha E. Camp

In memory of
Marion Dutch
Maude Banta

In memory of
Henry M. Harper, Jr.
Rev. Linda E. Harper

In memory of
Peter Hersey
Mr. & Mrs. Earle J. Patterson,

Esq.

In memory of
Betty R. Lyman
Ms. Amy Benedict-Augustine
Dr. & Mrs. Robert L. Card
Ms. Gladys Dennee
Mr. & Mrs. Dennis Eagleson
Mr. Richard Eisenhour
Mr. & Mrs. Wayne Elberth
Ms. Cindy Ellmauer
Ms. June Ellmauer
Mr. James Harrison
Mr. & Mrs. Earle J. Patterson,

Esq.
Mrs. Nancy Plaisted

Mr. & Mrs. Fred Robertson
Mr. & Mrs. John Schoepfle
Mr. & Mrs. Robert Stukas
Mr. & Mrs. Erik van der Kaay

In memory of
Alice Freeman Muchnic
Ms. Barbara Leigh Polish

In memory of
Mr. & Mrs. Robert E. Spofford
Mr. & Mrs. Dennis P. Homa

In memory of
Joel W. Stevens
Mrs. Betsy T. Stevens

In memory of
Priscilla Sykes and the
Graves Family
Kirsten & Kinsley Sykes

In memory of
Betty G. Wolf
Mr. & Mrs. William Barnes
Mr. & Mrs. Daniel Beard
Ms. Carolyn Conway
Mr. Christopher J. Farr
Mr. Bruce Jackson
Mr. Jeffrey R. Jones
Ms. Phyllis Lammers
Mr. & Mrs. Charles Levi
Mr. & Mrs. John E. Price III
Mr. Saul Saladow
Mr. & Mrs. Noel Stevens
Ms. Jennifer Wolf
Ms. Jocelyn T. Wolf
Mr. & Mrs. Rick Wolf
Mr. & Mrs. Steven Wolf
Mr. & Mrs. Thomas Wolf

In honor of our parents
Mr. & Mrs. Norman Wren

In honor of Tracy Baetz
Mr. & Mrs. Roger A. Goldsmith
Mrs. Jean M. Kennett
Ms. Wendy Lull
Mr. & Mrs. John E. Price III
Mr. & Mrs. James Thompson

In honor of
Peter & Delta Fuller’s
50thWedding Anniversary
Mr. & Mrs. Thomas S. Shore

In honor of Bill Lord
Mrs. Frances Niles

In honor of Cheryl Price
Dr. & Mrs. Ross Wyman

In honor of
Natalie Richdale & Family
Mr. James More

In honor of
Erik van der Kaay’s Birthday
Mr. & Mrs. Franklin Raiter

In honor of
Rick and Janet Wolf’s
Wedding Anniversary
Mr. & Mrs. Thomas Wolf

In honor of
Linnea Young
Mr. Paul W. Young

CORPORATEMATCHING
GIFT SUPPORTERS
G. E. Foundation
through a gift from William Day

GRANTS
Kennebunk Savings Foundation

Community Investment Ballot
The Elmina B. Sewall Foundation
The Virginia Hodgkins Somers

Foundation

GIFTS & BEQUESTS
Colony Hotel
Nonantum Resort
One Dock Restaurant
Pastel Painters of Maine
Rotary Club of Kennebunk
Stretch Beyond
Kennebunk Portside Rotary Club

DESIGNATED GIFTS
Gifts were received for special
projects and programs from:

Anchor to Windward Fund
H. M. Payson & Co.
Erik & Mary Jo van der Kaay

CONNECTING
GENERATIONS CAPITAL
CAMPAIGN
New gifts received in 2010 toward
the campaign:

Ms. Caitlin Hale
Mr. & Mrs. Norm Nunan

IN-KIND GIFTS
Anonymous

quarter-page ad in the Arundel
Barn Playhouse program

Cummings, Lamont &
McNamee, P.A.
discount on professional
services on tax preparation
and review

Coastal House
waiver of room rental fee for
Bridge Marathon luncheon

Downeast Energy
labor for oil burner service

Carol Laboissonniere

Landscape Designer
KBC Gifts and Dry Goods

beverages for Shipbuilding
Odyssey event

Kennebunk Town Hall
two map storage cases

Rick Litchfield & Bev Davis
ad in the 2011 Visit the
Kennebunks guidebook

Mike’s Clam Shack
case of Mike’s Chowda

John & Cheryl Price
office supplies

Elsa van Bergen
garden materials

Rick and Janet Wolf
all-in-one printer

MUSEUMCOLLECTIONS
Artifacts or archival materials were
donated by:

Katharine Bassett
Joyce Butler
Stephanie Butler
Kevin Byron
Dr. Robert L. Card
F. Millett & Gloria Day
Susan and Peter Graesser
Elaine Littlefield Hanton
Paul Hwoschinsky
Kennebunk Beach Improvement

Association
Rosalind Magnuson
Kate Manko
Jeffery & Heather McCulloh
The Caton-Murphy Family in

memory of Sandra Siver
Armentrout (1940-2009)

Kathy Ostrander
Elizabeth Perkins
Janet & Martin Schorer
Museums of Old York
Gail G. Preble
Natalie Richdale
Roger Rydin
Saco Museum
Stephen P. Spofford, David H.

Spofford, Nancy L. Spofford
Homa, Kathy J. Spofford, and
Robert B. Spofford

Cynthia G. Walker

2010-2011
BUSINESS PARTNERS

Mercantile Society
Cape Arundel Inn

Shipbuilding Society
Cole Harrison Insurance
Hussey Seating Company

Tradesmen Society
Atria Kennebunk
The B & B Team
Bel Cibo da Cherie
Jeffrey A. Bonney, CFP®



Captain Fairfield Inn
Dietz Associates
Duffy’s Tavern & Grill
English Meadows Inn
The Maine Stay Inn & Cottages
Old Fort Inn & Resort
Richard G. Roy Masonry &

Excavating
Savings Bank of Maine -

Kennebunk

NEWAND RETURNING
MEMBERS IN 2010

Steve & Joannie Adams
Rev. Joseph P. Allen
Skip Ambrose
Fritz & Tracy Baetz
Margaret Baetz
Dr. & Mrs. Daniel Balbach
Joan & Benjamin Baldwin
Maude Banta
Mary & David Barry
Barbara Barwise
Katharine Bassett
Daniel & Sarah Beard
John & Heidi Bement
Anne Bevelaqua
Mr. & Mrs. Tony Birtolo
Robert & Marlene Blalock
Virginia Bradbury
Lorinda & John Bradford
Carolyn Broad
Mr. & Mrs. Raymond Broadhead
Mary Z. Bryant
Mr. & Mrs. Daniel Burke
Mary Burnett
Deborah Burns
Ron & Judith Cadieux
Ted & Joyce Camp
The Campbells
Dr. & Mrs. Robert L. Card
Richard & Virginia Carr
William & Joan Carroll
Paula Jeanne Cavanaugh
Ron & Judy Clark
Sam & Barbara Clark
Jim Clawson
Dawn Clements
William & Mary Cloar
Elinor Cockfield
Teri Collard & Paul Coughlin
Jerry & Monique Collins
Martha Cox
Neil & Janet Crandall
John & Nancy Cummings
Jeanne Curtis
Gloria & Millett Day
Sally & Bill Day
Lois Dennett
Tim & Kathy Dietz
Irene Dignan
John & Nancy Downing
Mrs. Lawrence Edmands
Sheila Clark-Edmands &

Peter Edmands
Richard Eisenhour
Martin & Ellen Fagan
Christopher J. Farr

Jim & Betsy Fitzgerald
Ruth Fitzgerald
Adrian & Judy Flatt
Mary Folsom
Mary Foster
The Fraser Family
Rhoda Frederick
Virginia Freeman
Alice Frentz
Helen L. Friot
Karen L. Fuller
Peter & Delta Fuller
Joan & James Gardner
Sal and Ann Gebbia
Jasmine Goldsmith
Roger & Ruth Goldsmith
Monica & Bill Grabin
Elias Grabowski
Stephen Grabowski &

Beth Gachowski
Kevin & Kathy Graham
Elliot & Elizabeth Green
David Greene & Barbara Bealer
Marjorie Haley
The Haley-Read Family
The Hallens
David & Kathy Hardwick
Linda Harper
Bonnie Harradon
George & Diantha Harrington
Fran Harrison
Richard & Barbara Healy
Mr. & Mrs. Richard Hennessey
William & Carol Hennig
Judy & Peter Hersey
Neil Heyland
Margaret T. Hollingsworth
Mr. & Mrs. Chester E. Homer, Jr.
Mr. & Mrs. Carroll Hopf
Kathy & Chris Hughes
Joan & Sam Hull
Walter & Dale Irving
Mr. & Mrs. Frank Jablonski, Jr.
David & Lisanne James
Mr. & Mrs. Douglas R. Jordan
David & Lynn Jourdan
Nancy Jozefowicz
Linda & C. Roger Kendrick
Jean & Theodore Kennett
Edward & Beverly Keough
Constance Ketchum
Kathryn King
Pat Korth
John R. LaFlamme
Mike & Kathy Landrum
John & Mary Langenbach
Stephen & Marka Larrabee
Mary Louise Leene
Emily L’Heureux
Roland & Shirley L’Heureux
The Limmers
The Lindgrens
Lonnie & Joannie Litwiller
David & Heather Lloyd
Mrs. Robert M. Lord
Mary & Gary Lowatchie
Marcia & Malte Lukas
Joan & Tim Mabon
Nancy Marcotte
Barbara Marran

Jim & Anne Martin
Leo Martin
Mr. & Mrs. David Mathieu
Brian & Gloria McBride
The McCarrons
The McCullohs
Jay & Joan McEvoy
Dr. & Mrs. James McMahon
Isabelle McNally
Kathryn Mead
Sheila Meek
Monica Meenan
Elizabeth Meirowitz
Bill & Jane Merchant
Curtis & Loralie Mildner
Eileen Miller
The Montembeaus
Dr. & Mrs. David Moore
David & Martha Moravick
Margueritte Morday
Tom & Shirley Murphy
Betty Nedeau
Sally Nickerson
Lane & K.K. Nielsen
Sally Nightingale
The Nobles
Mrs. Donald D. Notman
Norman & Peggy Nunan
The O’Briens
The Olsens
Judy and James Oppert
Nora Ordway & Thomas Theurer
Patrick Orr & Peter Simonetta
William & Joyce Otis
Gwen Page
Dr. & Mrs. Lyman Page
Mary Palmer
Mr. & Mrs. Samuel Palmisano
Lori Parkinson
Debby Pearse & Bruce Donath
Mrs. John H. Pearson, Sr.
Ted & Deborah Pearson
James & Sylvia Peers
Albert & Ellen Pelletier
Barbara Perry
David & Carol Plocharczyk
Barbara Leigh Polish
Gail Preble & Marc Smith
The Prices
Betty Putnam
Deb Redding-Sampson
Natalie Richdale
Fritz & Diane Riegel
The Rileys
Norm & Patsy Ritter
Roger & Margaret Rydin
Kathryn & Neal Sanders
Carl & Dolores Schmalz
Martin & Janet Schorer
Barrie & Al Schultheis
Eleanor Scribner
Debbie Seavey
Richard & Barbara Sharood
Virginia Gup Sharpe
June Short
Mr. & Mrs. Charles U. Slick
James & Margaret Smith
Ralph Smith
Inez Snowdon
Hank & Ann Spaulding

Elliott & Anne Speers
David & Gayle Spofford
The Spoffords
Nancy Spooner
James & Mary Staples
John & Barbara Staples
Elayne Star
Eleanor Stenson
Jenifer B. Stewart
Suzanne Stohlman &

Michael Tarabilda
Bob & Louise Stukas
Patricia Swennes
Nancy & Dick Thigpen
Ann Thompson
Niki Thoreau
John & Diane Thornton
Wilda Thurlow
The Trainers
Maria Trodella
Deb & Geoff Tudhope
The Tynans
Mel & Joan Uchenick
Mary & Dick Udouj
Richard & Elsa van Bergen
Mary Jo & Erik van der Kaay
Herb & Jean Varnum
Shirley & Larry Walden
Todd & Janet Wallis
Liz Walsh
Judy Warner
The Weaver Family
Bob & Estelle Wellman
Nelson & Marjorie Wentworth
Lee & Mary White
Shelley Wigglesworth
Dianne Williams
Gary & Maureen Williams
Matthew & Christine Williams
Doris & Angus Wilson
The Wimpfheimers
Margaret Wiseman
Faith Wiss
Thomas & Ellen Wolf
The Woods
Maureen & Norman Wren
Archer Wright &

Karen Ann Hannon
Dr. & Mrs. Ross Wyman
Constance Yena
Linnea Young

RECIPIENT OF THE 2010
WILLIAM BARRYMEDAL
Sandra S. Armentrout

RECIPIENT OF THE 2010
EDITH BARRY BOOK
AWARD FOR
EXCELLENCE IN ART
Harley Frisbie

RECIPIENT OF THE 2010
JOYCE BUTLER BOOK
AWARD FOR
EXCELLENCE IN HISTORY



Colin Eckland

2010 VOLUNTEERS
Steve Adams
Fritz Baetz
Jessie Brunelle
Robby Burns
Joyce Butler
The Cain Family
Jacquelyn Campbell
Morgan Campbell
Richard Carr
Kathy Carter
Dawn Clements
Ryan Cox
Gloria Day
Faye Denniston
Janet Deschenes
Erin DesMeules
Bruce Donath
Sarah Drake
Margaret Dube
Caitlin Dunn
Pam Eagleson
Jean Eckland
Abigail Ettelman
Chris Farr
Alice Frentz
Nathan Gilbert
Ruth Goldsmith
Kathy Graham
Kevin Graham
Karen Ann Hannon
Chris Harkness
Bethany Hoke
Kathryn Hussey
Lori Hussey
Bruce Jackson
Hannah Johnson
Jennifer Keefe
Carol Laboissonniere
Marka Larrabee
Stephen Larrabee
Mary Lou Leene
Stephanie Limmer
Wendy Lull
Rosalind Magnuson
Mimi Malkasian
Kristen Martin
David Mathieu
Carol McCoy
Curtis Mildner
Eileen Miller
Michael Montembeau
David Moravick
Martha Moravick
Cassie Moreno
Steve Morris
K. K. Nielsen
Nora Ordway
John Orem
Lori Parkinson
Deborah Pearse
John Phillips
John Price
Johnny Price
Stephen Price
Tim Price
Natalie Richdale

Kathryn Sanders
Stephanie Schell
Sam Searle
Emily Shafer
Alan Shepard
Christopher Spofford
David Spofford
Gayle Spofford
Liz Spofford
Stephen Spofford
Will Spofford
Scott Stevens
Elsa van Bergen
Richard van Bergen
Terry Vaughan
Judy Warner
Maureen Weaver
Austin Weigle
Nancy Wheeler
Maureen Wren
Norman Wren
Janet Wolf
Rick Wolf
Evan Yates
Linnea Young
Cindi Young-Gomes

2010 INTERNS
Jessie Brunelle
Erin DesMeules
Sarah Drake
Abigail Ettelman

2010 VINES IN THE
VAULTS SPONSORS
Anonymous
DeStefano & Associates, Inc. –

Planning, Design, Construction
Dan Limmer Photography
Montembeau & Associates, LLC
R & E Associates, Inc.
Silver Tureen
Tourist News
and special thanks to Bel Cibo da
Cherie and R. P. Imports

2010 GOLF
TOURNAMENT DONORS

HOLE SPONSORS
Antiques on Nine
Associated Eye Care
Atria Kennebunk
Cole Harrison Insurance
Cummings Lamont &

McNamee, P.A.
English Meadows Inn &

Tea Room
Garrett Pillsbury

Plumbing and Heating
Hillcrest Golf
Hodsdon & Clifford, LLC
Hurlbutt Designs
Lori Hussey Bookkeeping Service
Jensen Baird Gardner & Henry
Kennebunk Center for Dentistry
Kennebunk Savings
The Law Offices of

McGarry & Holmes, LLC
Dan Limmer Photography
Monroe Infrared Technology, Inc.
Pavement Treatments, Inc.
Shepard & Read

PRIZE & SILENT AUCTION
DONORS
Abundant Therapeutics |

Karissa Sharkey
Alisson’s
Amisi
Antiques on Nine
Arundel Barn Playhouse
Back Street Bistro & Wine Bar
Bandaloop
Bel Cibo da Cherie
Bennett’s Store
Coastal Maine Kayak
Down East | The Magazine of

Maine
Duffy’s Tavern & Grill
English Meadows Inn &

Tea Room
The Fitness Nut House
The Frame Works | Full Circle
The Garden Kitchen Cookshop
Hearth & Soul
Highland Green Golf Club
Hillcrest Golf
Hunter Editions
Hurlbutt Designs
The Lighthouse
Middle Bay Farm B & B
Nature’s Gifts
The Nonantum Resort
Ocean Bank
Ocean Exposure
Petals Flowers and Plants
Port Hardware
Gregory Rec
Red House Custom Framing
Schooner Eleanor
Video Creations
Webhannet Golf Club

IN-KIND DONORS
Kennebunk Savings Insurance
Southern Maine Medical Center

IN MEMORIAM
The Museum is saddened by the
loss of the following friends of the
Museum in recent months:

Jack Abbott
Marjorie Allen
Mary Barry
Douglas Beaven
Helen Broadhead
Martin Fagan
Peter Hersey
Don Holbrook
Doug Hussey
Douglas Jordan

Betty R. Lyman
John Schoepfle
Theresa Wentworth
Betty G. Wolf

2010 COMMITTEES

Annual Appeal
Michael Montembeau, Chair
Tracy Baetz

Bridge Marathon
Bruce Donath
Mary Lou Leene
Deborah Pearse
John Phillips
Cheryl Price
Nancy Wheeler

Collections
Bruce Jackson, Chair
Tracy Baetz
Joyce Butler
Kathryn Hussey
Daniel Limmer
Rosalind Magnuson
Cynthia Walker
Cindi Young-Gomes

Education
Jacquelyn Campbell, Chair
Tracy Baetz
Gloria Day
Faye Denniston
Kathy Graham
Mimi Malkasian
Cheryl Price
Kathryn Sanders
Janet Wolf

Finance
David Moravick, Chair
Tracy Baetz
Alice Frentz
David Hines
Stephen Larrabee
David Mathieu
John Orem
Rick Wolf

Gardens & Grounds
Kathy Graham, Chair
Kevin Graham
Karen Ann Hannon
Lori Hussey
Elsa van Bergen
Richard van Bergen

Golf Tournament
Tracy Baetz
Jackie Campbell
Kathy Graham
Lori Hussey
David Moravick
Michael Montembeau
Cheryl Price



Membership
(Business Partner Program)
Steve Adams, Chair
Tracy Baetz
Membership (General)
Janet Wolf, Chair

Tracy Baetz
Nora Ordway
Maureen Weaver

Nominating
Rick Wolf, Chair
David Moravick

Planned Giving
David Mathieu
Mike Montembeau
David Moravick
Rick Wolf

Special Events
Paula Jeanne Cavanaugh, Chair
Tracy Baetz
Maureen Raiter
Maureen Weaver



NEW 2011 Exhibitions

New Permanent Exhibition, Opened March 15, 2011
Windows on the Past: Kennebunk’s History Through Architecture
This new permanent exhibition spotlights 42 homes discussed in the Brick Store
Museum’s illustrated guidebook of the same name. Visitors are immersed in 300 years of
Kennebunk’s architectural history through vibrant images and artifacts, which include
furniture, woodworking tools, diaries, sketches, and more. Each style of home is as
unique as the local family who lived inside it. Sponsored by Old House Parts Company

April 19 – July 16, 2011
On loan from Historic New England:
The Preservation Movement Then and
Now

To complement and place our Windows on the Past exhibition about
Kennebunk's iconic National Register Historic District in an even
broader context, the Brick Store Museum is pleased to host The
Preservation Movement Then and Now, a traveling exhibition on
loan from Historic New England. How did the preservation movement
begin in New England? What was the first building saved or lost?
What preservation work is being done today? Historic New England’s exhibition The Preservation Movement
Then and Now answers those questions and more as it traces the history of the preservation movement in New
England. Organized by Historic New England. The tour of The Preservation Movement Then and Now is made
possible by Historic New England

May 7, 2011 – ongoing
History Showcase | Taking Up Arms: A Glimpse of the Civil War
This year marks the 150th anniversary of the start of the Civil War, with
opening shots fired on Fort Sumter on April 12, 1861. Taking Up Arms
displays several artifacts from Kennebunk men who fought in the Civil
War, including Colonel Corning's uniform, Seth Bryant's sword and
pistol, and Isaac Emery's band-leading cornet.
This History Showcase is made possible by our proud business partner:
Captain Lord Mansion.

June 22, 2011 – May 31, 2011
Impressions of a World Traveler: Early 20th Century Travel
Through the Eyes of Edith Barry
This exhibition explores early twentieth-century travel
through the eyes of the Museum’s founder, Edith C. Barry.
As a trained artist, Barry traveled the world throughout her
life and documented her journeys through photographs,
writings, and souvenirs. The exhibit will focus on four of
her trips: North Africa (1912); Asia (1920); “Around the
World" (1935); and another “Around the World” trip in
1959. The exhibit will feature Barry’s photographs and watercolor paintings of various regions of the world, as
well as the unique opportunity to read Barry’s own words through her travel journals. The exhibit will also focus
on the three-dimensional objects that Barry brought back with her from different parts of the world

Opening in late July, 2011
History Showcase | Through the Years: Celebrating the Museum’s Diamond Anniversary
This History Showcase gives visitors the opportunity to appreciate the Museum’s
accomplishments and its integral role in the community over the past 75 years.
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117 Main Street ♦ Kennebunk, Maine 04043
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2011 Annual Meeting Agenda

President’s Welcome by Stephen P. Spofford – 5 PM
Call to Order

Vote on Acceptance of the 2010 Annual Meeting Minutes

President’s Report

Treasurer’s Report by David N. Moravick

Portfolio Update by David R. Hines, H. M. Payson & Co.

Acting Director’s Report by Cheryl Price

Introduction of 75 Summers Celebration by Paula Jeanne Cavanaugh
With special guests Capt. Nathaniel Lord Thompson and Mrs. George Lord

Report of the Nominating Committee by RickWolf

Recognition of outgoing trustees: Steven C. Adams and Bruce R. Jackson

Election of Slate of Officers for 2011-2012

Video Preview of Impressions of aWorld Traveler by Cynthia Walker

Adjournment by Stephen P. Spofford

Reception throughout the Museum’s Galleries & Grounds – 6:30 PM


